MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 13TH MARCH 2015 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL.
Present;  Cllr. F. Hill (chairman), Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. P. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines Cllr. L. Chilton, Cllr. P. Smith and Cllr. M. Stanton

In attendance R. Parker (Clerk) and 3 Parishioners, 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION.

A parishioner again mentioned his concerns regarding vehicles speeding through the village.
Cllr. L. Chilton advised that there currently was not to be a speed check on speeding vehicles and records show no recent collisions.  She still however intends to pursue this further.   She also said that she had applied for a grant of £500 which will help with the purchase of tables by the Village Hall.
PART 1 –
1/3/15
           Apologies for absence


None
2/3/15 
Variations in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/3/15

Declarations of members interest


None declared

4/3/15

Planning applications and decisions

Church Lane application to erect a bungalow had previously been rejected by SDDC and had gone to appeal – decision pending.

Bladon Fields – still ongoing.
Application to remove a hedgerow on land in Newton Lane – No objection

Application for an extension at 26 Main Street – no objection

Application for an extension at 1 Newton Mount Cottages, Bretby Lane. – no objection
Cllr. Stanton advised that the South Derbyshire District Plan had now been submitted

5/3/15
Minutes of the previous meeting.

These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.  Proposed by Cllr. G. Plowman and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse – unanimously agreed.
6/3/15
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded

No changes deemed necessary

7/3/15
Outstanding matters
A new sign indicating the position of the church has now been erected.

As reported in the last meeting  there are a number of award plaques at the junction of Newton Lane and Repton Road that have become unsightly and consideration is still being given as to whether they should be removed or replaced.     The Parish Council is proposing to remove the sign on the post that is rusty and parishioners had been asked for their comments before action is taken .  This proposal had been posted in the last two Village News letters
The suggestion of improving the access outside of Sunnyside Almshouses either by providing a hand rail or improving the steps.  The Clerk is still looking into what could be done including whether planning permission would be required.  

8/3/15
Clerks report.

The Clerk detailed the holiday play equipment that had been hired from SDDC


Tuesday 28th July – 2.00/4.00pm Sports Mobile


Monday 10th August – 2.00/4.00pm Laser Games


Tuesday 25th August – 2.00/4.00pm Play Mobile

These are all completely free and it is hoped that as many children as possible will take advantage and join in the fun
The Clerk and Chairman will be attending the DALC Spring Seminar on 26th March

The Parish Council has been successful in once again obtaining the offer of a £10,000 grant  from the Big Lottery Fund to purchase more play equipment for the recreation Ground.   Various suggestions including a trim trail were raised but it is hoped that suggestions might come from parishioners or maybe the school.    Before any action is taken it is proposed to hold a public meeting to discuss the matter and determine what action to take.   This will take place after the Parish Council elections due to take place in May 2015.
The forms for adding Cllr. K. Haynes as a cheque signatory had been received.   These were duly signed and the application will be returned to the Bank                               The new play equipment installed a few months ago has now been “adopted” by SDDC which means that will insure them, repair them when required and carry out regular safety inspections. 
9/3/15
Chairmans Report                   




















       The Recreation Field has been registered as a ”Field in Trust” with effect from 16th March 2015. 


A Mr. R. Ewart White has requested reimbursement of £75 being the cost of a bouncy castle used at the Cricket Match

Concern has been shown regarding the safety aspect of the stone steps and hand rail on  footpath 14 – behind the pump station – The Clerk is looking into having the necessary safety work completed. 
10/3/15
Parish Councillors Reports

Cllr. D. Smith complained about the poor state on some of the surrounding roads particularly the pot hole at the brow of the hill when leaving Newton Solney towards Winshilll.   The roads in Newton Close and Blacksmiths Lane were also in very poor condition.   The Clerk will report these to Derbys. C.C. and will also mention some that were mentioned in the surrounding district.
Cllr. Haynes  confirmed that a letter had been sent to the Big Lottery Fund thanking them for their extremely generous grant which was used towards the recent new play equipment and that an article for the local press was being compiled.
11/3/15 
Parish Council Elections
All of the seven seats for the Parish Council are due for re-election on May 7th 2015 and nominations for the proposed new candidates are now being sought.     The potential new councillors must be Newton Solney Parish Residents.   The Clerks has the necessary application forms and is available at any time to answer questions (07863 359129).   The forms must be submitted to  the Returning Officer at SDDC by 9th April.
12/3/15
Areas of Improvement and Village Amenities

SDDC have been sent a list of all the street signs within the village and they have confirmed that they will add them to their current list.
The Information board outside of the Sunnyside Almshouses has been dismantled and the badly stained information sheet has been re-printed..   This has been laminated and will shortly be back in place with a new Perspex cover.
13/3/15
Correspondence 

A letter of thanks has been received from St. Giles Hospice following our recent donation of £50
14/3/15
Nominative Trustee
A request from the board of the Sunnyside (Percy William Ratcliffe) Almshouses that Mr. Scott Muir of Newton Park Estate should be re-elected as a nominative Trustee had been received.     This was considered by the Parish Council who confirmed their agreement unanimously.

15/3/15
Village Hall Tables.


As detailed earlier Cllr. L. Chilton has put in an application for a grant of £500

16/3/15
Finance


Our bank account currently stands at £4170.62 on 1st March 2015

Plus £6000 on deposit with SDDC


Ring fenced funds for special items -
£2978.40
Cheques requiring approval for payment

R. Parker    

 Fees



£131.43

Trent Creative  
 Printing Sign

£50

R. Ewart-White
Cost of bouncy castle
£75

DALC


Spring Seminar

£70

DALC 


Annual Fees


£265.91

 
15/2/15
Next Meeting.


Friday 10th April 2015 at 7.45pm at Newton Solney Village Hall preceded at 7.30 to allow inspections of any new planning applications..


